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Friends of New Forest Village
General Meeting

Thursday 4th September 2014

	Present
	Lynne Brook - Chair
	Cllr Paul Truswell

	
	Elaine Upton
	Cllr Kim Groves

	
	Julie Nolan – Asda
	Cllr Judith Blake 

	
	Laura Harrison - Asda
	12 Residents

	
	John Casey  - Parks, LCC
	


	Item
	Topic
	Owner
	Action

	
	Welcome & Apologies
Apologies received from:

Cllr Jack Dunn, 
Steve Corcoran Barratts

Siobhan Merrion, PACT Secretary 
Vicky Nunes, Parks LCC

Hazel Smith, PACT Treasurer 
Diane Winder, Neighbourhood Watch
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	Minutes of the Last Meeting  (Wednesday 9th July 2014) 
The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Matters still outstanding from these minutes which needed addressing.

Update on speed wires on St George’s Road. - Speed wires were placed in two areas on St George’s Road, near Lee Edge and one near Twentyman Walk.  Cllr Truswell will hand a copy of this report.  The readings were average below 30 mph well within the limits.

Bus Service on Thorpe Lane request for 487 to divert stop to include a stop at Asda - Deferred.

Missing Street Sign – Murray Avenue, Cllr Kim Groves was unaware but to look into this.

Graffiti on sub-stations around Central Park and playground equipment.  
Support for additional trees and benches on the plantation Lynne Brook to follow this up.  

Areas grassed areas along St George’s is the responsibility of the council.  Cllr Groves asked residents for them to send information and pictures to her.  Some residents have started to cut the grassed areas themselves rather than waiting.  Cllr Groves to look into this to check the schedules, possibility they have missed being added to the cutting schedules with linking in with the adopting the roads, will also check on the litter picking.
It was noted by all that the developers need to be more present at these meetings, from each of the developers.  Taylor Wimpey, Barratts and Bellway.

Parking on pavements, this was reiterated that any parking, obstructive, double parking, parking on pavements, to be photographed by residents and forwarded onto the police Rothwell NPT, Middleton@westyorkshire.pnn.police.uk or telephone 101.

	Cllr Truswell
Deferred/

Cllr Dunn
Cllr Groves

Cllr Truswell

Lynne Brook

Cllr Groves

Developers

Police
	FIO

UNM

UNM

FIO

UNM

FIO
FIO

FIO


	Item
	Topic
	Owner
	Action

	3.7

6.4

7.1

8.1

8.2
	Asda car park is being monitored and there is no further issue, if the problem re-occurs to contact the police.

Update on Dropped curbs – Barrrats have agreed to do the dropped curb near Central Park.  LCC are to meet with Lynne Brook in regards location of where the dropped curb is to go.  It was also mentioned that there really should be a dropped curb at the junction.  Cllrs Groves mentioned that it would be best if the Highways Inspection Team come along to meet  Cllr Groves to speak to the highways team to make contact with Lynne Brook

Overgrown footpath on A654 (Middleton Lane) from winding path at Heritage Village to Martingale Drive.  John Casey investigated and this is now resolved

Central Park Disabled Entrance and mare’s tail – Vicky Nunes is attending a meeting on the 10th September and will advise when this meeting has take place.

Transport – at present there is no response from Metro as yet in regards their attendance at these meetings.

Bus Stops – This was a big discussion.  It was re-iterated that the speed bumps are not permanent that they will be removed when the roads are properly surfaced.  Cllr Groves stated that there was a full consultation on how the routes were being re-routed and reconfigured.  Many residents are not happy of where the bus stops have been situated.  Some resident’s think that the buses should not be coming through the estate and why now we have survived long enough without the service.  

It was stated that if there are any major issues that they contact FirstGroup directly on:  

Email:     http://www.firstgroup.com/ukbus/leeds/help_contact/contact_us/ 
Write:      First, Donisthorpe Street, Leeds, LS10 1PL

Call:        Customer service team on 0845 6045460 (0830-1630)

	Residents
Cllr Groves/ Lynne Brooks

Resolved

Vicky Nunes

LCC

Residents
	FIO
UNM

FIO

UNM

FIO

UNM
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	Middleton District Centre

Cllr Groves pleased to inform the group that there is a new site agent in place, and things are looking promising monies should be released within the next two weeks, just waiting for the red light.  The owners are aware of the figure, and they have not said no.  £180K to be released shortly.   University student managed to pull everything together for this.   Path situation was not mentioned, but this would probably be the next stage.  Cllr Groves asked for residents to put comments together so that she could action.

Speed Calming measures of raised islands along Willowdale 

Cllr Groves has spoken with the developers.  Barratts have agreed that the residents can have raised islands, or small rubble strips that is the offer on the table so far.  Barratts are happy to go with whichever the residents decide on.  Cllr Groves stated that the residents on the Willowdale area would need to get together to decide. 

It was raised that there was a near miss on Boulevard Rise with a young child and a delivery van.  Boulevard Rise has no pavements, would need to get all residents on there to talk and discuss.  
	Residents/

Cllr Groves

Residents


	UNM

FIO




	Item
	Topic
	Owner
	Action
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	Parking Issues on NFV - Parking was raised, issues of double parking, either side of the road making it difficult for the buses to get through.   Parking half on, half of the pavements making it impossible to walk by on the pavement and residents having to walk on the road.  Police stated that double parking is not allowed and parking on pavements, to please send in picture and information of the areas in question of these incidents for them to action.

Parking is using everyone’s own common sense and should think about if they are causing an obstruction to others around and can the emergency service pass by!  Be considerate!
	Residents on Willowdale

Lynne Brooks


	UNM

UNM



	1
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AT THIS MEETING
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	Police

Since the last meeting there have been :

11 Thefts from motor vehicles 

1 burglary

1 assault 

A past crime, at the bottom of the plantation has now been resolved.  Good News!  The guy has now been caught who was the culprit of the car thefts lately.  It had been previously mentioned that he may have had a special tool/key to be able to open the cars.  Just to note that he had no special tool to break into cars.  He was going car to car checking for doors being left open.  Everyone please be extra vigilant and check car doors are secure.

There will be a crime prevention leaflet drop shortly with the darker nights looming

Drop in surgeries every Saturday morning same time 10:15-11:15 am at St Georges’s Centre.
	Police
	FIO
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3.1

3.2

3.3
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	ASDA

The group welcomed Asda staff members, Julie Nolan and Laura Harrison to the meeting apologies sent from Mark Buck Asda Store Manager.

Car Park Noise at Asda - Solutions are raised bollards to be explored.  Cruising this is being closely monitored, believe that this is now resolved, due to them being informed that the police office was over the road.

Asda Local Community Work - Local community work so far raised £5K now £3K uplift, at present trying to get a tool bank up and running.  Food Bank - 2.2 tons goes to Leeds South St Cross in Middleton.  £1,700 to Yorkshire Air Ambulance Service

Litter – colleague voice ongoing litter pickers.  Monday – Thursday 2 hrs litter picking along St George’s towards Twentyman Walk. 

Bin Provisions – Additional litter bins, Asda still to discuss additional bins with LCC.  It was stated that there is no more funding for bins from LCC.


	Asda
	UNM


	Item
	Topic
	Owner
	Action

	3.5

3.6

3.7
	Asda (Continued..)

Planning Application - Extension of opening times for deliveries being sorted.  Asda are at present awaiting comments back regarding 24 hours opening.  At present 6:00 am – 11:00 pm opening has been approved there would be a 12 months approval to see how this goes.  Deliveries would be no more than 2 HGV movements between 6:00 am - 7:00 am. 

It was stated that the Asda wagons should be reading their routes and signing that they have read it.  This seems to be working.

Community Involvement - Asda is very keen to join in the community involvement and help in anyway possible that they can short discussion took place.  Asda Community to speak with Cllr Groves


	Asda
	FIO
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4.3

4.5

4.6

4.7

4.8
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Ice Cream Vans - Noise regulations - Lately there have been a lot of ice cream vans going around the estate the noise is horrendous, is there a noise level limit?  Cllrs not aware would check this out.

Pedestrian Crossings outside Asda - It was noted that the pedestrian crossings outside Asda have no audio sound for the visual impaired.  This was discussed and outcome was that this was probably health and safety of having two crossing near one another would be confusing with the sound.

Horses Field - Cllr Groves informed the group that the horses are now gone.  The cinder path area there is a plan in place.  Clearing has now started near Acre Road.  It was noted that the gate at Acre Road onto Acre Crescent, the kissing gate, is now boarded off with metal fencing.

Raised Block Paving on St George’s Road – It was stated that this is now breaking up and need to get the contractors back on site.  Lynne Brook to email councillors to look into this. 

Tom Smith has change role, he has asked his replacement to nominate a colleague to attend future meetings.  At present no response from replacement.

Additional Funding - Good news, FoNFV have gained funding of £1K towards tidying around the plantation area and litter picking.  £250 from Barratts for planting bulbs.  Decision of areas where best to plant bulbs, planting time is near so decision of dates needs to be made.  
It was stated that everyone should get involved with planting.   This should be done over a few dates.  Note to be put online on Facebook pages to see who will volunteer for planting and to find out people’s preferences of areas and bulbs such as crocuses, snowdrops, and irises.

Kids playing in car park areas of flats, near the cars.  Would it be possible for the police to visit schools to speak to the kids the dangers of playing around cars?
	Cllrs

Cllr Groves

Lynne Brook/ Cllrs

Cllrs

Lynne Brook

Resident/ Police
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FIO/ UNM
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	Item
	Topic
	Owner
	Action
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	NFV Events

The next FoNFV Fun Day is for Halloween, Friday 31st October 2014 at the Leeds Corinthians Club.    Siobhan to inform Julie Nolan (Asda) of details.  It was stated that we will be looking for parents, mothers to help out and be involved with the event.  Details will be put on the Facebook Pages in due course.
	Residents/ Volunteers


	FIO
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	NFV AGM

Elections of positions of chair, vice-chair, secretary and treasurer.  Due to everyone leaving and numbers low.  It was decided to defer the AGM to the next meeting and for the AGM election to be first on the agenda.


	
	UNM
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	Date and Time of Next Meeting
26th November 2014, St George’s Centre (upstairs), 6:30 pm.
	
	


